CAMBRIDGE UNIVERSITY MUSICAL SOCIETY

A Committee Meeting was held on 28 November 2012 at 1 pm in the Boardroom, Faculty of Music, West Road

Present

Executive Officers: Alan Bowman (AB), Ali Chilvers (AC), Will Cole (WC), Joe Davies (JD), Caroline Goulder (CG), Jordan Miller (JM), Chris Roberts (CR), Nick Shaw (NS)

Co-opted members: Richard Andrewes (RA), Simon Fairclough (SF), Chris Lawrence (CL), Jo Whitehead (JW)

Simon Fairclough was in the Chair.  Christine Skeen took the minutes.

1.  Apologies were received from Rachel Ambrose-Evans, Stephen Cleobury, Martin Ennis, Mark Gotham, Maggie Heywood, Paul Nicholson, John Willan.

2.  Minutes of 31 October were approved.

Matters arising: Chamber Choir: Replying to CL, RA said he had attended the concert in Jesus Chapel on 16 November and considered it to be very good. There were a few professionals singing with them, a one-off for this occasion. SF would be speaking shortly with Martin Ennis about the future, budget and administration of the choir. We needed to give them time to establish themselves and become effective. WC said that friends of his who sang in the choir were particularly pleased with the repertoire. [SF expressed his thanks to WC for so ably stepping in at short notice to take Martin Yates' place in conducting CUMS SO on 24 November] 

CULC: SF asked whether alternative venues had been arranged for Tuesdays in 2013-14 when West Road was unavailable. JD said that the Fitzwilliam and St John's were agreeable to bookings. SF suggested that as soon as possible the West Road administrator should be asked for unavailable dates so that firm arrangements could be made.  Action: JD

3.  Follow up from Away Day: JW hoped everyone attending had found the session helpful. Now he and SF would like to hold individual discussions with each ensemble to develop their plans, maybe to present other ideas, and generally keep in touch about future plans and changes. SF would liaise with CUCO and CUMS SO, JW with the others. SF said it was realised that different ensembles required different treatment, although as JW added, some issues cut across them all. Discussions would now proceed offline, considering particularly how to gather players, and rehearsal schedules. The first meeting would be next week and ensemble mentors would be invited to contribute. Maybe next year we would return to the document and review the situation. We need to have secure plans for the long term. CL asked who would oversee the joint CUWO/CUMS CO Michaelmas concert. JW would raise this in the discussion with JM and Ned Booker (NB). Action: NB, JM, JW.  SF pointed out that West Road admin would need to be informed of joint concerts. CD added that she would keep details of competitions fluid, bearing in mind this potential collaboration.

4. First trustees meeting, January 2013: SF said that now CUMS had a new charitable status, constitution and trustees, subjects to be covered  in the January meeting were i) CUMS' ongoing annual deficit of c. £10k, hopefully covered by one-off donations during the year; ii) the overall trustee committee structure – for example, one or two members to liaise with the auditor, one to be concerned with artistic planning; iii) the need to find the last four or so trustees. JW asked that if possible, NS should send him the latest financial position before the meeting; he would let him know the date.   Action JW, NS.  NS made a plea that all invoices should be sent to him as soon as possible. Action: all ensembles. He would then circulate a resumé of attendance, costs etc for individual concerts.  Action: NS

5. Artistic planning: a paper was distributed at the meeting and discussions arose from the contents. Re Michaelmas 2013-14,  Peter Stark and  Britten were not yet confirmed,  Andrew Gourlay was. SC would conduct the Britten choral work in November. Next week SC was to meet with Justin Lee of the Cambridge Music Festival. SF said there would be talks about CUMS SO and CUMS CO concerts next week. Paul Daniel would definitely like to come but was unable to before '14-'15 or '15-'16. Nicholas Collon may come – he was young and enthusiastic - assistant conductor of the LPO and the first to set up a new orchestra in London for 25 years. For January '15, WC said the college choirs would be interested in opera. CR said CUCO was doing the King's Foundation Concert – something they enjoyed and found not too taxing. 
JW said as regards the Chorus, ideally a Saturday would be chosen, with a large work to fill King's Chapel. CG suggested that if there was an Ely concert in November '13, perhaps we could try for King's Chapel the following March.  Jamie Philips for May '14 was confirmed. SF would talk to Sir Roger Norrington about the rest of the programme for June '14. The remainder of the schedule would hopefully have plans drawn up for it after next week's meeting. 
In reply to CL, SF said we were in year three of Martin Yates' term of office. JW said Chorus planning was difficult because of the accompanying orchestras. CG agreed, particularly in regard to the Philharmonia. SC liked to keep open the link, but staging a concert with them was dependent upon their schedule and funding from King's. 
JW said there were London concerts to fix, including King's Place, particularly with an eye to Andrew Gourlay, who might do a repeat programme of November '13. Replying to CL, SF said the ideal size ensemble for King's Place would be a bit smaller than CUCO.  
JW asked how we might make the ensembles attractive to students. Recordings were attractive; SF said a great conductor and director could make these worthwhile and JW added that this should be considered for '14-'15. CD said it would be appealing to have tours. WC agreed, and added that it might be a deciding factor in which ensemble a student joined. He had taken some self-funded students to a small event in France which proved very popular. JW said it was an aspiration for CUMS - tours would attract students -but the costs and admin required were prohibitive if CUMS had to pay for it all.  SF said tours could be student-led – there was no need to wait for suggestions from CUMS. Considerations would be repertoire, not taking a lot of instruments abroad, and funding, particularly self-funding. Replying to CR about seeking sponsorship, JW said that this was encouraged, but the CUMS committee would need to be consulted first to ensure that there was no overlap in approach to sponsors or timing of concerts, and stressed that CUMS as a whole should co-ordinate fundraising from individuals rather than colleges, companies or trusts. CL suggested nominating an individual to seek corporate sponsorship. 

6.  Any other business:a) JW asked JD about next steps after the Gillian Perkins discussions. There were as yet none. b) A percussion ensemble was considered; Action: CD to process

c) CUMS' name in London recitals was to stay the same as in Cambridge.

d) JW wondered whether ensemble members would welcome guidance on small points such as how to take applause, stand, sit, bow and so on.  AB thought the idea would be welcomed and should be passed on to the ensemble Presidents to deal with. Action: AB

The meeting closed at 14.00

